OTTAWA UNIVERSITY WOMEN'S CLUB

Ottawa, Kansas

Dear O. U. Woman:

With the revision of our constitution last year there was considerable thought given to our
scholarship program. Since the “scholarship” is our only service project, concern was expressed that we
involve ourselves more personally and as a group in enhancing, expanding, and enlarging our scholarship
outreach.

As a result we now have a special scholarship treasury which will be given much ‘‘tender loving
care’’ by the new scholarship treasurer and scholarship committee. This scholarship treasury will facilitate

our establishing a permanent scholarship fund.

The scholarship committee is naturally excited about building up this fund. We foresee additional
and larger scholarships in the future. We hope that you will share our enthusiasm.

The O. U. Women's treasury will contribute as in the past to this new scholarship fund. In
addition we are planning one major money-raising project solely for the benefit of the scholarship fund
each year. We would also be very appreciative of personal contributions from you throughout the year

and from others who are interested in our cause.

Miss Harriet Mentes, a junior from Grand Island, Nebraska, has been chosen by the committee
as the scholarship girl for the fall semester. We feel that she is well qualified. Harriet is “on her own” with

no help from home.

You will be hearing more about the fund-raising project next fall and we solicit your cooperation.
At this time if anyone would care to send a ““tax deductible’ contribution to get our new scholarship
fund off to a flying start, we would be most grateful. An envelope is enclosed for your convenience.
Please make checks payable to: 0. U. Women's Club Scholarship Fund.

Looking forward to seeing you all in September,

Sincerely,

SCHOLARSHIP FUND COMMITTEE
Sue Armacost
Esther Bemmels
Alice Myers
Calista Roth
Elizabeth Snodgrass
Dorothy Snyder, Scholarship Treasurer



